Temple 250th Anniversary Fund*

Minutes of meeting, July 18, 2011

In attendance:

Julie McAdoo, Vince Mamone, Priscilla Weston.

These are the members of the standing committee originally appointed by the Selectmen to:

- solicit grant proposals annually, and
- review proposals and establish criteria for awarding the interest money accrued each year on the Fund.

Meeting began at 7:00 pm in the Town Hall.

Our deadline for grant proposals was September in the first two years of the grant, 2009 and 2010. In 2011 we moved the deadline to an earlier date of July 15 and posted the change in town, in the Newsletter, and in the Monadnock Ledger-Transcript.

The only proposal we received this year was from the Temple Elementary School.

This evening we reviewed the application from the elementary school, and their request for \$1100.00, to supplement their own funds raised to pay for the purchase and installation of a dome climbing structure for their playground.

A copy of the application is attached.

Shannon Kelley (town Treasurer) recommended through Deb Harling (Select Board secretary) that this year we award a maximum of \$1,090.00.

We felt the playground structure was a good and appropriate use for the Anniversary Fund money this year. A motion was made by Vince Mamone to recommend to the Selectmen an award in the amount of \$1,090.00, the full amount available for dispersal this year, to the Temple Elementary School. Seconded by Priscilla Weston. The vote was unanimously in favor.

Meeting adjourned 8:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Julie McAdoo

^{*}established 2008